From:
 Fowler, David

 Sent:
 29 May 2019 09:06

To: Planning

Subject: FW: Planning Application Number: 2019/2375/P

Please log objection.

Thanks,

David

David Fowler Principal Planner

Telephone: 0207 974 2123



From:

Sent: 28 May 2019 21:32

To: Fowler, David < David.Fowler@camden.gov.uk > Subject: Planning Application Number: 2019/2375/P

Dear David Fowler

I am writing to raise my concerns regarding the development of Hampstead's old Police Station into the new Abacus Belsize Primary Free School. Although I appreciate there is a need for another primary school in Belsize Park, I fail to see why it should be relocated beyond the catchment area in Hampstead.

The problem of traffic congestion and pollution is my main concern. If the school is not for Hampstead residents it seems highly likely that parents will drive their children to school, out of necessity. Whatever promises are made about limiting the already dangerous levels of pollution on Rosslyn Hill - I cannot believe they will be kept or met. It is simply an unworkable solution, and especially dangerous considering young children will be the ones suffering.

I am well aware that it's proposed to have all the windows sealed, but I see that as deeply unsatisfactory, and really no solution at all.

I believe it is vital other sites in the relevant area are researched and more thought is given to the future use of the police station on Rosslyn Hill.

Regards